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Welcome to another week of Rotary. I particularly wish to welcome Mrs Carolyn Blanden, Principal of Meriden, to our meeting tonight. Also welcome to all our partners who are here tonight. 

I was saddened by news received on Sunday night advising Ray Wilson’s father had passed away on Saturday night. On behalf of all the members of the club I offer condolences to Ray and his family.  Our thoughts are with them, during this time of sadness.
As I mentioned at last week’s meeting, I have received verbal advice from District about some very important changes to the Public Liability component of the Rotary insurance cover. Essentially, whenever someone is involved in a Rotary activity for personal gain, they must provide evidence of a Certificate of Currency of their Public Liability insurance cover, which must be for a minimum of $10.million. Cover for Rotarians, spouses and volunteers remains unchanged. When written confirmation of this directive is received from District I will pass it on to you.

Again, don’t forget the District Leadership information evening on 15th August 2003 at the Rooty Hill Convention Centre at 6.30 p.m. As I said, this evening should provide an excellent opportunity for those Rotarians seeking information about Rotary and what District committees do.

As I write this piece for the Bulletin, I have just returned home from seeing Barry Humphries in his show “Back to my Roots” which I attended together with 18 Rotarians and friends. We had a very funny time. However I felt sorry for Rotarian Alan Taylor because Dame Edna picked him out of the crowd, and referred to him, on more than one occasion, as “our senior citizen”. He even received gladioli from Dame Edna on conclusion of the show.

I know Rod and Steve have been on the sick list this week, which has also included myself. I hope we get well soon, I don’t get sick very often and I don’t like it.

Have a good week,
Keith
Tonight’s Guest Speaker
Mrs Carolyn Blanden

Principal
Meriden Girls School

“New Directions in Education”

Partner’s Night
Directors’ Reports

Club Service

Keith Byrn

The “Quickshade” tent offers the club a further advantage:  as well as sheltering all in inclement weather, there is an opportunity for advertising by members or non-members.

The Club Service Director, and committee has worked out that there will be eight spaces, not on the tent ‘walls’, but in a banner arrangement.  Do you want to advertise? Contact Keith Byrn or members of his committee.  (The marquis is 3 m. x 4.5 m.)

Steve Taylor is now the Social Director, and make sure you have indicated on the several commitment sheets, whether you will be attending the various functions coming up.  These sheets include one for:  Suggested Outings (for popularity rating and/or additional ideas).  Please contact Steve Taylor about these, or complete next week.

Vocational Service

Brian Johnson


Be prepared for a great night at the Police Officer award night!  The District Governor and his wife Lynne will attend, as will the Deputy Police Commissioner and partner, together with the Burwood and Auburn Police Commissioners.  (Not that we’re Name Droppers…) Remember: Wednesday, 13th August, at the Golf Club.

Raymond Mc-Cluskie announced, for the Vocational Service Committee, that applications for the Siemen’s Science Program, which involves a supervised weekend of discovery at an institution such as Macquarie University, have been sent to high schools in the area.  

The Program is aimed at Year 9 students going into Year 10, and we pay their fees, about $90.00.

If the standard of entries is high, more than one student can be selected.

So, if an interested youngster approaches you, about trying out for selection, you should steer him/her in the direction of the vocational service team for details.
Youth Service

Kevin Beltrame


Don’t forget to publicise the RYPEN program to all the 14-16 year-olds whom you know!
Secretary’s

Announcements


Kevin Freund read out a postcard from Wandering Rotarian, Allan Petersen, from France.  Allan wished all well, and is sampling some excellent vintages.

We have received an application from a student at St Pat’s College, to obtain sponsorship to attend the Honeywell Fair.  This student has many achievements behind him, for example, he was Burwood club’s Young Citizen of the Year last year.


Also from the Secretary, was advice that we have received an invitation from the Rotary Club of Winston Hills for our members to join them on their Golf Day on Tuesday, 30th September this year.
Members’ Announcements


Golf seems to be the ‘order of the day’.  Ray Wilson reminded club members that they needed to let him know if they were coming to the Golf Day on Thursday 24th July, at Strathfield Golf Club by Tuesday, 22nd, so, if you haven’t, sorry, you’re too late.

And, if you’re totally not-with-it, you might sometimes forget to make an apology on time.  (This can be unavoidable though of course.  For example, if that delightful girl from the office says, at 5.30 pm ….No, not even that is an excuse!)  

But do your best, please, to either let Eric Khu know by noon Tuesdays, or, failing that, to at least ring the Golf Club prior to dinner and let the chef know.



Happy Birthday to:

Brian Johnson (25th)
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	Fines Session Highlights


· Grahame True and David Croft: because they hadn’t approached the National Electric Power Authority of Nigeria for a contract to help dispose of the $14 million that was evidently unspent last financial year.  (Obviously these two guys don’t need another $14 million to worry about.)
· Roger Vince: for becoming a grandfather yesterday (15th July), when little Isobella was born.  Isabella is Roger & Jan’s sixth grandchild and fourth granddaughter.  She was born to daughter Louise and son-in-law Andrew.  Congrat-ulations, Roger, Jan and family, from everyone.
· Everyone who hasn’t advertised in the Yellow Pages yet, everyone who has, and, especially, Raymond McCluskie, who didn’t put any money in for either!
Cross-Fine

President Keith Stockall fined PP Steve Taylor, for not including the “weekend at the Hilton Resort in the Maldives”, emailed to him this week, in his list of upcoming functions for the club.
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Congratulations to Sal Tosto for the greatest hair dressing salon in Sydney.  Sal’s salon, ”Bellezza Hair Salon”, at Shop 4, 51-57 Norton Street, Leichhardt (tel: 9572-6977), was a winner in the recent Small Business Awards.
Congrats also to Rick Collins, whom we understand has just become a grandfather!  (Couldn’t have done it without you, Rick!)
George Hallworth is very proud of his granddaughter, who recently won a Bronze medal at the Athletic Championships in Perth.  (Perhaps that’s why George can sprint so quickly to the dinner table every Wednesday night?)


Last Week’s Guest Speakers
Job Talks

PP Steve Taylor

PP Bert Houston
Introduced and Thanked by:

President Keith
Bert Houston

Bert focused his talk on the Westminster system of laws, which has been in existence for about 900 years.  It is a “common law” system, which, we understand, means, the laws can change through successive rulings by the judiciary, and matters depend a lot on precedence of rulings.

Originally, de-cisions depended on oaths, and courts loved testing their strength, for example for “trial by fire or water”.


“Trial by Fire” entailed placing a red-hot iron in the hand of the oath-swearer, binding it up for a few days, and then looking to see if the wound had festered.


If it had, the defendant lost his case (and maybe his head?).


“Trial by Water”, on the other hand, involved binding the litigant and dropping him/her in water.  If he/she came back up to the surface, the case was won, and if he/she didn’t… well, it’s obvious, isn’t it?


There was also “Trial by Combat”, performed by your legal representative, where it was an obvious advantage to have a lawyer who was pretty handy with his fists.  (Bert was non-committal about his and Bill Carney’s expertise in this area.)

Bert concluded that the law is “a very flexible animal”.  


An example of this statement was that, before a ruling was made by the High Court in 2001 to the contrary, the idea of “non-feasance” and “mis-feasance” applied to local councils.


“Non-feasance” meant “doing nothing” and “mis-feasance” meant “doing it badly”.


In other words, if a municipal council mended a footpath poorly, they could be liable for prosecution by someone who tripped, etc, but if they didn’t do anything about footpaths, they weren’t liable.

In 2001, a Mr Brody challenged this law, when he sued Singleton Council for injury he had sustained due to an accident in his truck.


The High Court ruled that the council was liable, and the law was thereby changed.


The High Court also made the unusual statement at the time of saying “Go the Blues!”  (The State of Origin game started at 8 pm last Wed. night…obvious why the meeting ended early.  Observant Shirley del Prado posed the question that if, for example, “Swan Lake” was being performed on Channel 7, would the situation be the same re finishing time of the meeting?)
PP Steve Taylor

Steve is slowly coming to realise that “there is life after Presidency”, but this week has been a trying one for his family in other ways.


Born in Liverpool, (Sydney) Steve’s mother was Australian and his Dad was English.  In the Royal Navy for over 22 years, Mr Taylor Snr saw the Boxer Rebellion, and also had his ship sunk twice in WWII.

Steve attended Liverpool Primary and High Schools, where his passions, in sport, were, as now, cycling and tennis.

As a youngster, he used both a lathe and a welder with dexterity, and loved “making things”, including a billy-cart which terrorized the neighbourhood.


Big W was Steve’s first employer, where he met Denise, and he married at 21.  The couple’s first block of land, at Macquarie Fields, cost $4,000.  Later they moved upmarket to Liverpool Links, then to Wentworthville, Moore-bank (where he received an award for his own home design), to Carlingford, Mortlake, and finally to Philip Street, where they have lived for the past 3 years.


Steve was first introduced to Rotary by former member Shane Smallwood.


Obviously a great employer, since Steve started his practice in 1974, one staff member has remained with him for 25 years, and his staff secretary, for 21 years.


Steve’s children, who attended Meriden and Trinity, still live with Mum and Dad.


Sport is very important in Steve’s life, and he still enjoys competition tennis, cycling and skiing.

Questions

Keith Stockall cheekily asked Steve whether he kept moving because of creditors?  Then he thanked both speakers for very interesting talks which gave a lot of insight into their current way of life.
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	for

Last Meeting

Wednesday

16th July,
2003



Rotarians Present  43
Apologies  15 (5 late)
Non-apologies 2

Leave of Absence 2
Dues Paid 36

Raffle Prizes:
1st    Gourmet Food Pack
2nd   Bottle of Wine
3rd    Dinner this Week
Raffle Winners:
1st Euan Watson
2nd Roger Vince
3rd Ray Wilson
Raffle Raised $259
Sergeant-at-Arms was:

Tony Lanzafame
S/Arms Raised $94
Meeting Closed 7.50 pm

Next Week’s Guests
District Governor

Warwick Tester

& Mrs Lynne Tester

A Presentation on

Our District 9690

 Editor: Vicki Wybrow
Send copy by 5 pm Sunday

vw@netlink.com.au[image: image3.png]
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